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In order to preserve and protect our goodwill, it is critical 
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MasterLink Submissions: Materials for MasterLink are due 
the  18th of each month for publication in the following 
month?s issue.  Please send articles, photos, letters, or 
comments to my email at  MasterLink@btcnj.com. Materials 
may be edited by the MasterLink staff for length and clarity.   
Publication of materials submitted is at the discretion of the 
Editor.   Articles and photographs submitted to the 
MasterLink may be used in other BTCNJ media at the Club?s 
discretion.   Due to copyright laws, any articles, photos, 
cartoons, art, etc., that have appeared in other publications 
may not be published in MasterLink without written consent 
of the copyright holder.   Photos in MasterLink may not be 
reused or republished without prior permission.
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CLIP NOTES
By David Goldstein,  President BTCNJ

?Well I'm older now and still r[id]in' against the wind,? 
Against the Wind, Bob Seeger (with liberties)

It?s getting deep into February and the wind chill is 10 
degrees as I write, with no sign of breaking 40 for 
another week. Another boring column complaining 
about the weather? I think not.

Rather, let?s start with a topic near and dear to my 
heart. December 1, 2025, may seem a long way off, 
but that?s when my term as Club President ends. 
Currently, no one on the Board wants the job. Based 
on personal experience, it would be very helpful if the 
Club?s next President has some experience on the 
Board before becoming President, which is why I am 
reaching out now.

Maybe you have recently retired, with some extra 
time on your hands. Maybe you have ideas and 
opinions about what the Club should be doing, same 
or different. Maybe you have had past leadership 
positions in organizations, and you want to bring 
those skills to the Club. Or maybe you have been 
involved in Club matters, and you are ready to take 
on a bigger role. I won?t pretend the position is not 
without its stresses, criticisms, and feather-ruffling, 
but it is also mostly (sometimes?) fun. The fact is, I 
get way more thank yous than complaints.

You don?t have to worry about going it alone. You will 
be supported by an excellent, dedicated team, not 
just Board members, but the many amazing 
volunteers who go above and beyond. I have 
consistently leaned on long-time Club members and 
former Club leaders, who are always generous and 
gracious with their support and advice.

So, if you think you might have interest, or if you want 
to ?volunteer? someone you think might be a good fit, 
reach out to me directly, or speak to any Board 
member or past President.

In other news: The Year in Review was 
fabulous. An amazing job by Cathy Schlanger 
curating the millions of photos, and setting 
them to music. Big thank you on the 
technical/production side to John Park and 
Marc Soloff, and to Chuck Solomon for 
selecting Best in Show photos. If you missed 
the live premiere, check out the video on the 
home page.

The Ride Leader and Club Jerseys are finally 
ready to go! Check out the designs and read 
all about them on Page 4.

Keep an eye on the Calendar and home page 
for upcoming events. The Ramapo Rally is set 
for August 17. Registration opens March 15, 
so sign up to ride or volunteer, or both!

March means Spring is around the corner. Get 
those bikes tuned up, and I look forward to 
seeing you on the road, even if sometimes we 
will be ridin? against the wind.
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Present ing t he New BTCNJ Kit s (Jerseys, Shor t s, and Bibs)

Exciting news this year; Club Members can purchase the same Jersey, 
Bib, or Shorts that the Ride Leaders get rewarded with, but without 
"Ride Leader 2024" on the Jersey.

Having Members able to get the same Jersey as Ride Leaders will allow 
us to go on the road and show our BTCNJ pride. It also looks cool and 
makes for great group photos when we are all in matching Jerseys.

Once the Jersey, Bib, and Shorts are available for purchase, we will 
send out a link to the membership and put the information on our 
home page.

Design 1                                                       Design 2
 



5Mast erLink

It may only be February, but pro cycling is on my mind. I enjoy watching the best men and women 
road cyclists in the world show off their strength and skills. Racing has begun in France with the 
men?s Tour de la Provence and the women?s UAE tour. Though I am somewhat envious of what 
these riders can do, I remind myself that even if I had the physical capacity and skill to ride like the 
pros, I do not have the nerve to ride like them. Even now when I watch them descend at high 
speeds, I get a knot in my stomach watching them negotiate the turns. Check out Tom Pidcock, 
one of the best descenders racing today.

March 8 is International Women?s Day so I thought, let 's do an article on women?s cycling. This 
time of year we are all anxious for better weather so we can get out with friends. Maybe a preview 
of some of the top women in the sport will help motivate us.

We all know that pro cycling is not as popular in the States as it is in Europe. We also know that a 
lot of car drivers dislike us but we persist in our right to use the roads for recreation. The following 
are some resources to use for watching the pros. If you want a quick five minute update, You Tube 
has plenty of content. For more in depth coverage: (HBO Max, Peacock, FloBike). Below is the 
schedule for the major womens races during March and April. If you really want in depth analysis 
of races and have 20 -30 minutes to spare, search for Chris Horner ?The Butterfly Effect" on You 
Tube. Chris is a retired pro and the oldest winner of La Vuelta Espana at the age of 41.

I present to you the following women of cycling.  Just a small sample of the talent out there.  Look 
them up for more information.

Omloop Nieuwsblad March 1 Ronde Van Vlaanderen April 6
Strade Bianche Donne March 8 Pari-Roubaix Femmes Avec Zwift April 12
Milan-Sanremo Donne March 22 Amstel Gold Race Ladies April 20
Classic Brugge-De Panne March 27 La Fleche Wallonnne April 23
Gent-Wevelgem in Flanders March 30

Tribute to women's cycling -Bob DeMair

Chloe Dygert

An American cyclist and multiple world 
champion in both road and track cycling.

Demi Vollering

Dutch cyclist and winner of the Tour de 
France Femmes, Tour de Swiss, Vuelta 
Espana
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Marianne Vos

Arguably one of the greatest cyclists. Has 
won in every discipline. Road, Track, Time 
trial, Cyclocross., and Mountain biking. Her 
palmares is unmatched.

Pauline Ferrand-Prevot

French multi-discipline cyclist. Only woman 
to hold world tit les simultaneously in road, 
mountain, and cyclocross.

BTCNJ's own Mara Miller since 1996

2x USA Cycling Masters National Champion

33 Podium finishes

Rode for Team Advil-Chapstick

Raced against Marianne Vos in Philly

Owner of Double Star Coaching LLC

Elisa Longo-Borghini

My virtual compatriot from Italy.  Won the Giro 
d'Italia and 2025 UAE tour. Bronze medals in 
the 2024 Olympics.
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BTCNJ 2024 
Photo 
Contest

Cycling provides some strong elements for great photographs. There is 
color, motion, emotion, and often beautiful surroundings. Once again our 
members captured some stunning images.

More than 1200 photos were submitted by Club members for the Year in 
Review. All were eligible to be judged for our photo contest. The pictures 
were judged by Marie Domingo and Chuck Solomon.

The results of the 2024 BTCNJ Photo Contest are as follows:

Marcy Squadron - Best Group photo
Nick Caviello - Best Ramapo Rally photo
Nick Caviello - Best Moment
Lori Loebelsohn - Best Action Photo

Co-Photographers of the Year
Louis Kalmar - for his coverage of the Ramapo Rally
Colleen Cornell - for her creative photos on Club rides

Photo by Nick Caviello
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Photo by Lori Loebelsohn

Photo by Nick Caviello
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Photo By Colleen CornellPhoto by Lou Kalmar

Photo By Colleen Cornell

Photo by Lou Kalmar

Photo by Lou Kalmar
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Anastasia Conlon

Safety Starts at the Top
NOTE: BTCNJ does not endorse any product mentioned in this 
article.

With spring around the corner, it?s time to take a look at your equipment to 
see that it?s ready for safe riding. Starting from the top down, let?s consider 
helmets. Perhaps it?s time to upgrade. Is yours old or perhaps has 
sustained some damage? Or has a close call of yours or a loved one 
motivated you to see what?s available? Experts disagree on how often you 
should replace your helmet. The Consumer Product Safety Commission 
recommends 5-10 years, while others recommend 3-5 years. In any event, 
it is universally recommended to replace a helmet immediately after an 
accident or crash involving helmet impact, even if minor, as damage may 
be invisible. 

Virginia Tech updated its recommendations in 2025 for the safest bicycle 
helmets (https://www.helmet.beam.vt.edu/bicycle-helmet-ratings.html). In 
their system, the lower the rating, the better the helmet is at preventing 
concussions. Prices quoted are from the Virginia Tech website referenced 
above. Please be aware that no helmet can guarantee your safety. The 
Virginia Tech website includes this warning/disclaimer: ?Any player in any 
sport can sustain a head injury with even the very best head protection. 
This analysis is based on data trends and probabilities, and therefore a 
specific person?s risk may vary. This variation is likely dominated by 
genetic differences, health history, and impact factors such as muscle 
activation.?
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Anastasia Conlon

According to the Virgina Tech study, the four safest helmets rated for road 
cycling are sadly in the realm of $300. In order of descending concussion 
prevention, they are Giro Airies Spherical; Sweet Protection Falconer 2VI 
MIPS; Specialized Prevail 3 and Sweet Protection Falconer Aero 2VI 
MIPS. The best of these is rated at 8.4, and the last is 9.12. However, the 
fifth safest rated helmet is at a substantially lower price point for those 
who want increased safety at a reasonable price, $65, the Giant REV 
COMP MIPS, which had a net rating of 9.13. There are many other 
helmets that received the study?s top, 5-Star rating.

For those of you that ride in more urban environments, you may want 
additional protection. Here, Virginia Tech rates the Specialized Mode 
($120), Lazer Anverz NTA MIPS ($200) and the ABUS PEDELEC 2.0 
MIPS ($200) as the top-rated models for urban environments. It should be 
noted though, that the safest three rated for road cycling mentioned in the 
preceding paragraph are rated safer than these three for urban 
environments. Only the top-rated urban helmet, the Specialized Mode (8.8 
rating), is predicted to be better at reducing the potential for concussions 
than the $65 Giant, the fifth-place road helmet.
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5 QUESTIONS 
WITH 
A RIDE 
LEADER
Chris Nerrie

What  can m em bers expect  f rom  your  r ide?

Members can expect a friendly and welcoming 
atmosphere which is ?geared? toward  riders of 
various levels.

What  is your  favor it e rout e?

We only lead the traditional Wednesday night 
?Spin and Tonic? route from Glen Rock to 
Upper Saddle River. We are more caretakers 
than leaders of this tradition.

What  is your  favor it e cof fee/  snack  st op?

We stop at Elmer?s halfway every Wednesday. 
My favorite though, is going to Turvino?s post 
ride to meet up with several other Wednesday 
night groups.

What  is in your  bike bag?

Spare tube, CO2cartriges, band?aids and tissues.

What  are you cur rent ly r iding?

A Cannondale Synapse.

Most  m em orable r ide.

RAGBRAI 2022 for sure. (Register 's Annual Great 
Bicycle Ride Across Iowa)

First  BTCNJ r ide.

The Wednesday night C ride in 2015 led by Amy 
Rafferty.
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NEW MEMBER
SPOTLIGHT

I have been casually cycling on the Saddle Brook Bike 
Path for years (I live very close to an entrance) on my 
heavy upright Jamis Citizen bike. As a working mom with 
3 kids, I enjoy getting exercise and time out in nature. I 
soon learned you need to get out early in the morning 
to avoid the congestion on the path. More experienced 
cyclists would whiz past me so I finally upgraded to a 
lighter Specialized hybrid and what a difference that 
made! Once I grew tired of doing the same loop over 
and over again, I realized it might actually be safer and 
definitely a better workout to ride on the roads.

A friend encouraged me to join a group ride she found 
up in Amherst, MA. I rode over 50 miles that day and 
realized I wanted to find a way to participate in group 
rides locally in NJ - I'm hesitant to ride with traffic on my 
own. After some online research, I discovered BTCNJ and 
signed up to join the New Member (Cookie) ride in 
September of 2024.

I am a teacher so I am limited to rides on the 
weekends, but in the fall I was able to participate in 
a handful of C or C*  rides, mostly with Ride Leader 
Steve Firth. Steve and the other cyclists were very 
welcoming. My favorite ride with the club was up to 
Piermont from Westwood - I had never been out 
on the pier before. I also have a cyclist friend in 
NYC and I've enjoyed riding with her on the Henry 
Hudson path, around Central Park and over the 
Tappan Zee Bridge (yes, I know it has a new name).

I'm looking forward to warmer weather and more 
rides with Steve and his crew. I intend to spend as 
much time riding in the summer as I can, and I look 
forward to meeting other BTCNJ members.

TO OUR NEWEST 
MEMBERS

Krista Ibrahim

Paul Chang Leonia, NJ

Jack  Ferguson Kinnelon, NJ

Br ian Scil l ier i Belford, NJ

Marc Tat arsky Suf fern, NY

Adam  Thinger West  Orange, NJ 

Cr ist ian Vanegas Hil lside, NJ
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Spring is right around the corner! Can 
summer be far behind? What a great time to 
start thinking about this year?s Ramapo 
Rally! Even though the Rally is almost two 
seasons away and there?s still snow on the 
ground for most of us, preparations are 
already underway behind the scenes to 
organize the XLVIII Rally. Rally pricing has 
been set for 2025 (more on that below). And 
we are finalizing Lead volunteer positions for 
Sponsorship, Advertising, Rest Stops, etc. 
It?s going to be held in August again, on the 
third Sunday, August 17.

We are hoping that the weather in 2025 will 
be better than last year, but if we held a 
successful Rally last year with the morning 
rain, we?re due for a perfect August summer 
day this year! The fully supported Rally will 
start and finish at Campgaw with breakfast 
and lunch provided again by Uncle 
Giuseppe's Marketplace (Setup volunteers 
get lunch too, hint, hint). There will be SAG 
support and bike shop maintenance for those 
road issues and last-minute fixes.

THE RALLY 
IS ON!!!  SUNDAY, AUGUST 17
by Chuck White

Have you seen the new club designs yet? 
There are two great styles available. We?ll 
also need volunteers to be Route Leaders 
and Ride Marshalls if you don't want to set 
up tents and tables the day before. Look 
for the volunteer signup board to open in 
mid-March.

Rally pricing for BTCNJ members has been 
set below. Register through the Club 
website starting March 15.

March 15-31 - $65
April 1-30 - $70
May 1-31 - $75
June 1-30 - $80
July 1-August 14 - $85
August 17 day of registration - $95
As with previous years, there are significant 
savings to register early.  Signing up early 
also helps the Chairs plan for the resources 
that we?ll need for the Rally. Questions, 
comments, or ideas for the Rally? Contact 
Co-Chairs Joyce Haddad, 
jkhaddad@juno.com, or Chuck White, 
cwhite46k@gmail.com. And shout out to 
Jacque DeJean for getting registration set 
up before heading to New Zealand.

See you  in August!

One of the benefits of the Rally is the 
opportunity to volunteer for various tasks. In 
order for  riders to get to the event, ride 
safely with well-marked routes, eat and have 
fun, we need club members to volunteer to 
make this a seamless, well-organized event. 
Volunteers get to meet members that they 
might not see during the season and also 
collect a few volunteer points towards those 
Leader Jerseys!
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Ride Nam e 2025 
Dat es

Tour  Leader Em ail Cost * St at us

Southern 
Vermont 

May 23 -26 Linda Krauss lkrauss@att.net $455 Wait List

The Wonders 
of Eastern 
Pennsylvania 

June 6-8 Tom Wieser 
Brian 
Hanson-Harding

tom.wieser@outlook.com 
brianhansonharding@ 
gmail.com

$357 
+parking

Open

An 
Adirondack 
Camping & 
Cycling 
Weekend

July 10 - 13 Lynne Avery 
Gary Tracy

leavery132@gmail.com $150 per 
lean to

Wait List

Pioneer Valley 
Hadley, MA

August 
22-24

Joanie Brickman 
Don Schlenger

joanbbiking@gmail.com 
aschleng@optonline.net

$330 Wait List

Finger Lakes 
(Point to 
Point)

Sept 6-14 Rich  Brookler 
Debbie 
Ungerleider

rbrookler@yahoo.com $1300 
(Estimated)

Almost full

Amagansett, 
NY

Sept 19-21 Robert DeMair robertdemair@gmail.com $285 Open for email 
sign up at 8 PM 
4/8/25 to 4/10  

* All costs are PPDO - per person, double occupancy

Stage 1 Tour de France 2024 Dicomano, Italy

BTCNJ

Tour  
Schedule
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TOUR TALK 
Am aganset t , Sept em ber  19-21, 2025
All categories of riders.  $285.

The eastern end of Long Island beckons members 
of BTCNJ again. One of the fabulous ride 
weekends offered through our club . . .a weekend 
of great cycling shared with long-time cycling 
friends and welcomed newcomers. The Ocean 
Vist a Resor t  in Am aganset t , a ?right on the 
ocean? resort with immediate beach access, is our 
weekend home. Each room has private bath, 
refrigerator, & kitchen items including coffee 
maker.

Riding terrain is mostly flat, with different routes 
to satisfy every riding level. Choose from 16 rides 
with distances from 12 miles to 107 miles.

All inclusive in the weekend are two cont inental 
breakfasts, and meet and greet Friday 
Hospitalit y hour and Saturday Hospitalit y Hour 
at our motel. Dinner location will be catered at 
the motel as in the past two years. Guests will be 
served three courses which include a salad, 
choice of salmon or chicken entrée or both, 
Penne with Vodka sauce and vegetables, dessert, 
coffee, and tea. Vegan option available. All this is 
included in the weekend rate, based on double 
occupancy. There will be no credit given for those 
opting out of the provided dinner to eat on their 
own.

Extra motel nights on either end of the weekend 
will be available at the discount rate of $110.00 
per room per night.

Regist rat ion opens at  8:00pm  on Apr i l 8, 2025. 
Please use em ail below  in l ieu of  m ail ing 
t hrough BTCNJ websit e. Mail t hrough websit e 
does not  always go t hrough. Regist rat ion w il l  
be open for  48 hours. If  t he num ber  of  
regist rant s exceeds t he num ber  of  room s 
available, a lot t ery w il l  be held.  You w il l  be 
not if ied in May if  a spot  for  you is reserved.

If notified that a spot is reserved for you then 
please send a check for $285.00  per  person 
double occupancy (made out to Robert 
DeMair), along with your nam e(s), address, 
phone num ber , and your  e-m ail address t o:

Rober t  DeMair

10 Black foot  Trail

Oak land, NJ 07436

Venm o also accept ed: @Rober t -DeMair

Cancellat ions after September 1, 2025 will 
forfeit payment for the lodging part of the 
weekend unless room can be occupied by 
another attendee. Reimbursement for Saturday 
dinner, cocktail hours and breakfast will be 
honored.

For any questions, please contact Robert DeMair 
at: robertdemair@gmail.com or cell phone # 
201-248-9503. Email preferred if possible.
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TOUR TALK 
Will Wonders Never  Cease?

BTCNJ?s Wonders of Eastern Pennsylvania (Philadelphia Tour) combines the best of 
TWO worlds.

You will be staying at the beautiful Wyndham Philadelphia Hist oric Dist r ict  near 
Independence Hall and the Libert y Bell BUT you are NOT limited to cit y riding. Many 
routes are outside of  Philly combining farmland and small, charming towns in Eastern PA 
and South Jersey.

June 6 ? 8, 2025 Did we mention the hotel has a rooftop pool?

Cost. $357 PP DO plus parking

Space is st ill available! For more details, click HERE.

See Tom Wieser and fellow BTCNJ members demonstrate the proper use of farm 
equipment!

TOUR TALK 

https://btcnj.com/pages/storyShow?story=444&tour
https://btcnj.com/pages/storyShow?story=444&tour
https://btcnj.com/pages/storyShow?story=444&tour
https://btcnj.com/pages/storyShow?story=444&tour
https://btcnj.com/pages/storyShow?story=444&tour
https://btcnj.com/pages/storyShow?story=444&tour
https://btcnj.com/pages/storyShow?story=444&tour
https://btcnj.com/pages/storyShow?story=444&tour
https://www.wyndhamhotels.com/wyndham/philadelphia-pennsylvania/wyndham-philadelphia-historic-district/overview
https://www.wyndhamhotels.com/wyndham/philadelphia-pennsylvania/wyndham-philadelphia-historic-district/overview
https://www.wyndhamhotels.com/wyndham/philadelphia-pennsylvania/wyndham-philadelphia-historic-district/overview
https://www.wyndhamhotels.com/wyndham/philadelphia-pennsylvania/wyndham-philadelphia-historic-district/overview
https://btcnj.com/pages/storyShow?story=444&tour
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Tour Talk
Farmington Canal Heritage Trail Ride

A Pre-Pioneer Valley Tour
August 22, 2025

New Haven & Northampton Canal Greenway (http://nhncg.org) is a trail network that 
takes riders from Yale University in New Haven, CT to Northampton, MA, the site of the 
BTCNJ Pioneer Valley tour. It is made up of the Farmington Canal Heritage Trail, the 
Southwick Rail Trail, and the Columbia Greenway Rail Trail. This multi-use path runs 
primarily along former rail corridors and canal towpaths through urban, suburban, and 
rural areas. Along the way are historic buildings, restored canal locks, rail line structures, 
murals, and other landmarks that provide a rich cultural experience for the trail user. The 
distance from New Haven to the hotel in Northampton is 84 miles.The route is flat, and 
mostly separated paved trail, but uses local roads for short distances in a few spots.

This ride would be at an easy B-pace, starting at about 8:00 AM from New Haven, 
expecting to arrive at the hotel around 3:30-4:00 PM, allowing stops for breaks and lunch. 
Riders who would prefer a shorter distance (65 miles) could join the ride in Milldale, CT 
(near the intersection of I84 and I691) around 10:00 AM.

Participants may want to stay in a hotel the night before the ride. In and around New 
Haven, there are several hotel options. Participants could tour New Haven (e.g., the Yale 
University museums) and carbo-load on New Haven?s famous white clam pizzas. In 
Milldale, there is a Holiday Inn and Econo Lodge. Participants would need to carpool back 
to their cars, which they could leave at their starting points until Sunday.

There is no additional cost for this ride as part of the Pioneer Valley Tour. All costs will be 
borne by individual riders.To sign up, or for more information, contact Don 
Schlenger,aschleng@optonline.net.

http://nhncg.org
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Tour Talk
BTCNJ's Finger Lakes Tour
September 6-14, 2025

Join us for an exciting new BTCNJ point-to-point cycling tour in September 2025! This tour 
begins and ends in Binghamton, NY? the Carousel Capital of the World.

Tour Highlights

Over the course of 6 cycling days, we?ll explore the stunning Finger Lakes region, passing 
through charming towns and breathtaking landscapes. Here's the itinerary:

- Day 1: From Binghamton, NY to Sayre, PA
- Day 2: Watkins Glen ? Famous for its waterfalls and dramatic  gorges.
- Day 3: Hammondsport ? Known for its wine, aviation history, and  quaint downtown.
- Days 4 & 5: Geneva ? Enjoy two nights here with optional  cycling routes to either    

Canandaigua or Seneca Falls, the birthplace of the Women's Rights Movement.

- Day 6: Ithaca ? Home to Cornell University and Ithaca College.
- Day 7: Return to Binghamton.

On average, you?ll ride 43 miles per day with 1,650 feet of climbing. The most challenging day 
features 53 miles and 2,050 feet of climbing.

Accommodations & Amenities:

Stay at comfortable, national-brand hotels (Hampton Inn, Best Western, Residence Inn, etc.), 
with most offering complimentary breakfast. On most evenings, we?ll host a happy hour and 
provide a sandwich/snack station to prepare lunches for the next day?s ride.
The tour includes:

- A dedicated support truck to transport luggage and supplies.
- An SUV to provide on-route assistance to cyclists.

Learn More

https://btcnj.com/pages/toursShow
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Tour Talk
Cost & Registration
The estimated cost of the tour is no more than $1,300, with the final amount depending on 
the number of participants and variable costs.

- Space is still available
- Participants accepted into the tour must submit a $500 deposit. (details to follow).

For more information, contact:
 Rich Brookler: rbrookler@yahoo.com
 Debbie Ungerleider: dlynunger@yahoo.com

Date Activity        Miles Elevation

Saturday, September 6, 2025 Meet in Binghampton

Sunday, September   7, 2025 Binghampton to Sayre, PA 42.9   1,800

Monday, September   8, 2025 Sayre, PA to Watkins Glen 42.4   1,000

Tuesday, September 9, 2025 Watkins Glen to Hammondsport 29.6   1,800

Wednesday, September 10, 2025 Hammondsport to Geneva 39.8   1,100

Thursday, September 11, 2025 2 Optional Loops

Friday, September   12, 2025 Geneva to Ithaca 52.8   2,050

Saturday, September 13, 2025 Ithaca to Binghampton 48.7   2,000

Sunday, September   14, 2025

Total 256.2   9,750

42.7 1625

https://btcnj.com/pages/toursShow
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BTCNJ Execut ive Com m it t ee Meet ing

 

February 3, 2025

 The meeting was held via  Zoom and was called to order by President David Goldstein at 7:00 PM 

At t ending:

David Goldstein, President

Len Ruvolo, Treasurer

Donna Patronick, Secretary

Sharon Hurwich, Public Relations

Keith Schlanger, Rides Captain

Bob DeMair, MasterLink Editor

David Pawlyk, Webmaster

Scott Avitabile, Vice President

Olivia Sharp, Membership

Lou Schleifer, Tours

Not  At t ending:

Janine Cheresnick, Special Events

Anastasia Conlon, Safety and Advocacy

Joyce Haddad, Ramapo Rally

David G began the meeting with a discussion on whether to hold a New Member ride.The decision needs to 

be made whether to hold a New Member ride, which has been done in the past. The ride could be scheduled 

for one of the first two weekends in May, either the 3rd or 10th.

Keith then introduced the progression of the new jersey designs. The new jerseys are expected to be ready by 

the end of April. Distribution could occur at the Club meeting on May 8th and the New Member ride. The goal 

is to distribute 80% of the jerseys during these two events. 

David G discussed the planning for the Annual Picnic. The picnic is traditionally held on the Saturday before 

Father?s Day. There was an issue last year with a late arriving group due to mechanical problems, so it will be 

important to improve communication from Ride Leaders.
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Membership meetings and events planning were then discussed. Consideration of a Happy Hour in April 

and a Membership meeting in May was suggested. Scott will reach out to Howie Cohen about a potential 

speaker.

Insurance information regarding third-party events was discussed. David G plans to send an email with 

details about third-party events promoted or advertised based on information from the insurer. 

Keith informed the group that the Fun jersey design has been created by Lori and the design committee. 

The design will be submitted to Ride Leaders and Club members. Alex, the designer, is working on 

production.  Keith led a discussion on the design of the jerseys, including color schemes, logos, and design 

elements. Keith presented the design, mentioning the involvement of multiple people in the process. Olivia 

questioned the use of New York City in the background, suggesting a preference for New Jersey elements. 

David G. noted differences in design software used by Lori and Alex affecting the design detail. Olivia 

expressed concerns about the band design on the pants, preferring a black band. Keith explained the band 

design and its dimensions, noting improvements from last year.

Keith presented three versions that Alex, our designer, created (A, B, C,). He mentioned that he 

sent the designs to a select group of Ride Leaders who overwhelmingly preferred version C. The 

Executive Committee agreed to choose C as the other Jersey option for the Ride Leaders for 2024. 

Len presented the financial report, 2024 donations and operating loss. He reported a preliminary operating 

loss of about $3,000 for 2024. He mentioned a $2,000 check which has never been cashed, potentially 

reducing the loss. David G discussed a $1,000 overage from the Amagansett tour which will be donated to 

charity. Len proposed donations to NJ Bike and Walk, DQ Giveaways, and Girls In Gear.

David G then discussed plans for the upcoming Ramapo Rally, including registration and pricing. 

Registration for BTCNJ members is likely going to go live on March 15, 2025. He stated that there is a need 

to decide on pricing, especially non-members, due to increased insurance costs. He suggested considering 

separate pricing for members and non-members.

David G broached the possibility of adding a Gravel Ride to the Ramapo Rally. Lou displayed a screen from 

gravelmaps.com to show the lack of gravel segments anywhere near the Rally location in Mahwah. A 

possible smaller, separate event with fewer rides and rest stops was considered, but it would have to start 

from somewhere other than Campgaw.  David P mentioned the logistical challenges with starting a ride 

from a different location. David G. stated  that this would involve  a great deal of additional work to that of 

the Rally itself, and this idea could  be reconsidered at a later date.
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The planning for the MasterLink newsletter content was discussed by Bob. He mentioned the need for a 

?Volunteer of the Month? and ?Five Questions with a Ride Leader? for March. Olivia suggested a new member 

who she felt would make a good candidate for the ?New Member Spotlight? section. Volunteers of the Month 

were switched for March and April.  David G discussed his interest in writing a bicycle history article for Black 

History month. He introduced an idea for someone to write an article about the impact of bicycles on 

women?s freedom.

David G discussed tour updates. There is a high risk of losing the Philadelphia tour due to being 12-15 

people short. The Pioneer Valley tour registration opens up on February 5th and it is expected to fill up. 

Registration for the Finger Lakes tour opens up soon and is also expected to fill up.

David P discussed a few members having login issues. Three people are having trouble logging into the 

BTCNJ website. Their difficulty appears to be due to using incorrect passwords or not receiving reset emails. 

Yahoo addresses are problematic for receiving emails.

David G stated that the new brochures are almost ready and look great. Sharon reported that some minor 

text changes are required. Suggestions for printing locations included Staples and possibly a local place 

found by Joyce.

Keith then discussed ride statistics and goals for 2025. He reported that, despite the cold weather, rides are 

only down by 4 from the same time last year. His goal for 2025 will be the same as last year, 2,374 rides. 

David G then mentioned the need to consider leadership succession planning. His current term as President 

ends on December 1st, 2025. No current Executive Committee members have expressed an interest in 

becoming President. The need for a ?President-in-Training? was emphasized.

The planning of the Year In Review was discussed. Popcorn and light refreshment will be served. There is a 

need for volunteers to help with this event. Olivia mentioned a possibility of a pre-event dinner at Turvino?s. 

The next Board meeting is scheduled for March 3, 2025.

The meeting was adjourned by David G at 8:05 PM. 

Respectfully submitted,

Donna Patronick, Secretary
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